
Housing costs 
 

NESHAP-NSPS 

 

 

To comply with ORS 183.534, DEQ has determined that the requirement that facilities 

dispensing gasoline into “non-road vehicles” and “non-road engines” comply with the more 

stringent Oregon gasoline dispensing facility requirements and obtain a permit may have a 

negative impact on the cost of development of a 6,000 square foot parcel and the construction of 

a 1,200 square foot detached single-family dwelling on that parcel. The negative impact could 

occur if the cost of emission controls and permitting fees are passed through by permit holders 

providing products and services for such development and construction. The possible impact 

appears to be minimal. DEQ cannot quantify this impact at this time because the available 

information does not indicate whether the permit fees would be passed on to consumers and any 

such estimate would be speculative. 

 


